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Christ Church School  

Newsletter  

3rd February 2023 

STUDENTS OF THE 
WEEK 

 

Reception Class:  
Alexander 

Year 1:   
Whole Class 

Year 2: 
Leopold & Isabelle 

Year 3: 
Sebastian & Digby 

Year 4: 
Starky & Sophie 

Year 5: 
Olis & Jasper 

Year 6: 
Whole Class 

 

 

 
 

OUR SOCIAL 
MEDIA PAGES 

 
Federation Instagram  

 @cchtfederation                                                            
School Kitchen  

Instagram  
@christchurchschoolkitchen      

 

VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Monday 6th February—Friday 10th February Whole School Carnaval Week 

Monday 6th February  Y6 Trip to Fulham Palace for Viking Workshop 

 Dates for your Diary 
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Monday 13th February—Friday 17th February—Half Term 
Monday 20th February— INSET Day 
Tuesday 21st February—Open Afternoon 3.30pm 
Wednesday 22nd February—Open Morning 8.30am 
Wednesday 22nd February—Ash Wednesday Service 2.30pm 
Thursday 23rd February—Y1 Forest School 
Thursday 23rd February—YR Trip to the Saatchi Gallery 
Friday 24th February—Y2 Trip to National Gallery 
Monday 27th February—Y3 Trip to Marble Arch Synagogue 
Tuesday 28th February—Friday 18th March—Individual 
Parents Meetings 
Thursday 2nd March—World Book Day 
Friday 3rd March—Friday 10th March -  Book Fair 
Tuesday 7th March—Y2 Trip to Chelsea Physics Gardens 
Friday 17th March—Comic Relief 
Monday 20th March—Friday 24th March—Sports Week 
Wednesday 29th March—Easter Assembly 2.30pm 
Friday 31st March—End of Term 1.30pm 

  Reminder:  
 

NO CHOIR  
Wednesday 1st March  

& 
NO BAND  

Friday 3rd March 
 

Bake Off Competition 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to everyone for all your  
wonderful entries.  

The competition was tough but the winners, runners up 
and third place results are in …..overleaf!  

We raised a fantastic £343.61 at Christ Church and £517 at 
Holy Trinity in our Cake Sales, with an incredible grand 
total of £860.61 which will go towards supporting our 

whole class cookery lessons across the federation.  
THANK YOU! 

https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/
https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/


Bake Off Competition 
And the Winners are….. 

 
KS1  

1st Place: Rollo Y1 
Judges Comments: Excellent flavour and sponge  

texture. Moist, moreish and not too sweet. Perfectly balanced by the sweet, zesty 
orange cream frosting. The presentation was very neat, the look was very natural. 

We couldn’t fault it. 
 

2nd Place: Xander YR 
Judges Comments: The perfect Victoria sponge with a wonderful sentiment from 

the heart. The sponge was light and fluffy and baked with high quality ingredients. 
The strawberry jam and freshly whipped cream complemented the sponge beauti-

fully. The presentation was very sweet, clean and  
evenly executed. Simple but very pretty. 

 

3rd Place: Poppy & Win Y2 & Y1 
Judges Comments: Indulgent looking cake with on point presentation. A moist, 

dark chocolate sponge with a raspberry and ganache filling made a successful 
pairing of flavours. The look was natural yet the decorations of maltesers and a 

silver sprinkled heart were neatly arranged making this a very  
elegant and delicious looking cake. 

 

KS2 
1st Place: Felix Y3 

Judges Comments: Indulgent, moist chocolate sponge with a creamy  

chocolate filling. The top was decorated with  a shiny  
chocolate heart disc which had a beautiful sheen with a nice 

‘snap’. Very delicious overall and skilfully executed. 
 

 2nd Place: Florence Y3 
Judges Comments: Beautiful, lush presentation—a cake you just want to dive 

right into! The cheesecake texture was light and creamy and not too sweet. The 
top was decorated with fresh raspberries, different size jammie dogers and a white 

chocolate drip, which were all beautifully arranged. 

 
3rd Place: Thomas & Ben Y4 &Y2 

Judges Comments: A light chocolate sponge filled with raspberry jam and  

buttercream, decorated with a pale pink buttercream, marshmallows and silver 
pearls. The sponge texture was light and fluffy with a delicate chocolate flavour and 
the buttercream was neatly spread around the cake to achieve a nice heart shape. 

The decorations were very accurately arranged around the top with lots of precision 
and attention to detail.  



Amazon Wish List 

 

 

 
Thank you  to everyone who has purchased 
something for our school  from our Amazon 
Wish List!  If you would like to purchase some-
thing on our behalf, please   

visit:   

 

https://amzn.eu./8EJTD8E 

 
If you find something you would like to pur-
chase – just add it to your basket and follow the 
same procedures as it you were ordering some-
thing for yourself. The items will then be  deliv-
ered directly to the school – please make sure 
you select the school address in the   

delivery section.  

Look out for new items added every week! 

 
 
 
 

Last week, we marked the Holocaust Remembrance 
Day in our schools.  

 
The children in KS2 took part in an assembly to learn 
more about what this day means to us all. 

 
Holocaust Memorial Day is marked each year on the 27th of January in this country.  It aims to 

remember the genocide of millions of Jewish people and other groups of people who were killed 
by the Nazis during the Second World War. Holocaust Memorial Day also acknowledges the  

genocide in Cambodia, Rwanda, Bosnia and Darfur. In Israel, the 27
th
 and 28

th
 April are the dates 

in the Jewish calendar for Jews around the world to mourn the loss of six million  
Jewish people. 

Friday 27th January was the date that the concentration camp Auschwitz-Birkenau was  
liberated. It therefore is a symbolic date, as it reflects the hope that dark times do come to an end. 

Each year a different theme is chosen as a way to honour the day. The theme of Holocaust  
Memorial Day 2023 was Ordinary People. We looked at how ordinary people let genocide  

happen, those who actively perpetrated genocide and the ordinary people who were  
persecuted. Hopefully, it has prompted us to consider how ordinary people, such as  

ourselves, can perhaps play a bigger part than we might imagine in challenging prejudice today. 
In Hebrew, Holocaust Remembrance Day is called Yom Hashoah. 

 
History Coordinator Arabella Davies 

Yom Hashoah  

We know that many of 
our families watch 
the news and recent 
events may have been 
 particularly upsetting 
for children.   
Newsround offers an  

age-appropriate platform for children to engage in  
current affairs, and advice for families if  
children hear stories which may make them feel  
worried or scared. Normalise children having these 
feelings and for advice with how to support them, 
please visit:  
 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/40019250 



LUNAR NEW YEAR 

On Thursday 2nd February we celebrated Lunar 
New Year with many wonderful events across 
the school. The children all dressed up in  

traditional dress, in red or as a 
rabbit for the Year of the Rabbit.  
Reception Class learnt how to 
sing Happy New Year in  
Chinese, Year 1 made some red  
paper rabbits and learnt about the 
importance of the colour red 
when celebrating the new year. 

Calligraphy writing took 
place in Year 2, and the 
whole school enjoyed a  
traditional Sichuan recipe 
for lunch; Gong Bao  
chicken (minus the peanuts) 
cooked by parents and 
chefs! There were Fortune 
Cookies and wooden  
chopsticks for all, plus a 

special authentic pudding!  
Five  parents from Year groups 1 
and 2 also joined us  for lunch 

and at the end of the day a sale of silk purses and paper dragons took 

place raising a fabulous £172.70 
for our school. Thank you to our  
generous parents who organised it! 

 



 
CARNAVAL IS BACK!  

 

From the 6
th

 to the  10
th

 February, we are going to celebrate a Spanish style 
Carnival in our two schools.  

 
What is Carnaval? 

 
Carnaval is a celebration a week before Lent begins (Lent starts on Ash Wednesday 
– this year its 22

nd
 of February).  

People think it started as a way to celebrate and eat delicious food in preparation for 
lent when people ate basic food and no meat. You can see the word Carnival has 
“Carni and va” which is like saying “Meat go away” … Carnival in Spain normally 
means a big street parade with everyone dressing up for a party in their favourite 
costume. In schools, they often spend the week making their own costumes for the 
parade, and they have a Carnival King or Queen that visits them each day of  
Carnival Week to set up a rule that everyone must follow.  
In our schools we have our own Carnival Queen, who will be sending us videos to 
let us know what the “rule” will be for the next day. Furthermore, children will do  
carnival related activities in class so to prepare for the big fiesta on Friday, when  
everyone will be wearing their favourite costume. These rules will be easy enough 
for everyone to follow without putting too much time into them or needing to buy  
anything.  
The first video is coming out today! So, we can tell you that the first rule to follow on 
Monday, 6

th
 of February is... To come to school dressed like their adults! You can 

choose to combine your uniform with one of their favourite items of clothing or just 
come fully dressed as them. Be creative and most importantly, have fun!  
You can learn more about Carnival and watch last year’s videos on our website:  
https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/learning-at-home/carnival/ 

Best Wishes,  
 

Mrs Hawkins and Miss Aina 

‘PLEASE BRING IN LOO ROLLS (the cardboard roll) ON MONDAY. THESE 
WILL BE USED FOR CREATING SPANISH CARNIVAL INSTRUMENTS!’  

https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/learning-at-home/carnival/


Please bring some winter cheer for some of our community families, by helping Kensington and 
Chelsea Foodbank replenish their larders.  They need: 
 
Tinned meats and fish that may be eaten cold – corned beef; 
chicken breast; (no pork please); tuna; mackerel  
Many varieties of pasta sauce (again, not with ham, please) 
All varieties of tinned vegetables 
Cup-a-soups & tinned soup 
Sunflower and Olive oil 
Long-life Juices and Milks – including dairy-free 
Tea  Coffee  Sugar 
Toilet Paper and Sanitary products (pads preferred) 
Personal toiletry products (deodorants; toothpaste/brushes; shampoo; shower gel; shaving ma-
terials) 
  
At present no clothes are required, thank you. 
  
Your gifts can be taken to Holy Trinity Church from Wednesday 1 February to Sunday 5th February 
after Eucharist Service (12.30). You may prefer to make a financial donation when you can’t help to 
fill the larder for K&CFB. Add HTSS in your reference so they know it comes from us. 
 
Bank details:  Kensington and Chelsea Foodbank 
postal address:  240 Lancaster Road W11 4AH 
sort code: 60-83-01 
acct number: 20442606    or  
Just Giving Web Link :   https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/kensingtonandchelseafoodbank 





INDIVIDUAL PARENT 
MEETINGS 

Tuesday 28th - Friday 
10th March  

 
Our parents meetings will be 

FACE TO FACE  
appointments but you will still need to book via 

School Cloud https://ccht.schoolcloud.co.uk/ and 
the link will open at 9am on Sunday 5th February.  
If you require an online appointment, then please 

contact Mrs Palmer and she will be able to arrange 
this for you. 

 
Reception Class 

Tuesday 28th February and Tuesday 7th March 
 

Year 1 
Tuesday 28th February and Tuesday 7th March 

 
Year 2 

Wednesday 1st March and Wednesday 8th March 
  

Year 3 
Tuesday 28th February and Tuesday 7th March 

 
Year 4 

Thursday 2nd March and Thursday 9th March 
  

Year 5 
Wednesday 1st March and Wednesday 8th March 

 
Year 6 

Wednesday 1st March and Wednesday 8th March 

 

Date for your diaries 
 

Ash Wednesday 
Eucharist Service 

Wednesday 22nd February, 2.30pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our Ash Wednesday service will be 

after half term, all welcome. 
 

OPEN AFTERNOON 
Tuesday 21st February 

OPEN MORNING  
Wednesday 22nd February 

 

Parents/carers are  
welcome to come along on 
Tuesday 21st  
February from  
3.30-4.30pm and  
Wednesday 22nd  
February from 8.30—
8.50am to look through 
your child’s work and to 
see what they have been learning so far 
this term.   

Please see message below from Marcus (Y6) who has a cousin visiting London from  
April—June. Could you host Enora for one day a week? Please contact  

magmoutreuil@hotmail.com if you feel you can? 



Recommended Read 



Promises  
Auction  

At  
Holy Trinity  

 

SAVE THE 
DATE  

9th March 2023 
at 7pm 

Please collect any lost 
property in the box  
outside school before 
Half Term.  Unnamed 
items will be recycled or 
donated to the second 
hand uniform shop. 
 
Thank you! 



Reception 



Y1 



Y2 



Y3 



Y4 



Y5 



Y6 


